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BEFORE THE METRO COUNCIL 
 
 

FOR THE PURPOSE OF AMENDING THE FY 
2021-22 UNIFIED PLANNING WORK 
PROGRAM (UPWP) TO ADD THE REGIONAL 
MOBILITY PRICING PROJECT THAT WAS 
FUNDED SINCE THE UPWP WAS ADOPTED  

) 
) 
) 
) 
) 
 

 RESOLUTION NO. 21-5216 
 
Introduced by Chief Operating Officer 
Marissa Madrigal in concurrence with 
Council President Lynn Peterson 

 
 

 WHEREAS, the Unified Planning Work Program (UPWP) describes all federally-funded 
transportation planning activities for the Portland-Vancouver metropolitan area to be conducted in FY 
2021-22; and 
 
 WHEREAS, the FY 2021-22 UPWP indicates federal funding sources for transportation planning 
activities carried out by Metro, Southwest Washington Regional Transportation Council, TriMet, Oregon 
Department of Transportation (ODOT) and other local jurisdictions; and 
 
 WHEREAS The ODOT Toll Program is building on the outcome of the agency’s Value Pricing 
Feasibility Analysis completed in December 2018; and 
 

WHEREAS The Toll Program is part of the Statewide Transportation Improvement Program; and 
 
WHEREAS the Toll Program was included in the 2021-22 UPWP with two components, one of 

which has now completed its planning phase (I-205 in Clackamas County) and the other has been 
renamed as the Regional Mobility Pricing Project; and 
 

WHEREAS, all federally-funded transportation planning projects for the Portland-Vancouver 
metropolitan area must be included in the FY 2021-22 UPWP; now therefore, 
 
 BE IT RESOLVED that the Metro Council hereby amends the FY 2021-22 UPWP to initiate 
planning work on the Regional Mobility Pricing project as shown in the attached Exhibit A. 
 
ADOPTED by the Metro Council this 20th day of January, 2022. 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Lynn Peterson, Council President 

 
 
Approved as to Form: 
 
 
       
Carrie MacLaren, Metro Attorney 


